CHARTER ELEMENTARY/MIDDLE 

                    
PEMBROKE PINES, FL

SCHOOL ADVISORY BOARD
February 4, 2014
The Regular Meeting of the CHARTER ELEMENTARY MIDDLE SCHOOL ADVISORY BOARD was called to order by acting Chair Member Bucknam, on February 4, 2014, at 6:11 P.M. at the Charter Elementary Middle School, Central Campus, 12350 Sheridan Street, Pembroke Pines, Florida.
2013-2014 CHARTER ELEMENTARY/MIDDLE SCHOOL ADVISORY BOARD:

PRESENT: Members Croft, Granda, Valdivia, Brown, and Bucknam; Alternate Members Marrero and Cruz 
ABSENT: Chairman Prescott, Vice Chairman Levy, Members McGovern, and Gomez and Alternate Member Reyes, Madabhushi, and Dawkins

ALSO PRESENT: Principals Flowers, Bass, Libidinsky, and Chance; Board Secretary Katherine Borgstrom

[Secretary’s note: Due to the absence of both the Chairman and Vice Chairman, Member Bucknam served as Chair for the meeting.]

The Board Secretary called the roll and declared a quorum.

CITY MANAGER’S REPORT:

City Manager Charles Dodge gave an update on the 2013-2014 school budget, stating that it is expected that the budget will be balanced at year end. He acknowledged that the current teacher assistants will remain for the current school year but that will be one area of consideration as the 2014-2015 budget is being finalized. He spoke about the current efforts in the state legislature concerning funding. He stated the state has increased the per student allotment for 2014-2015 by $160. Mr. Dodge gave an update on current negations with the BTU. He also stated that the City has received notice from FIU, that they will be vacating the facility at the Academic Village when their current agreement ends. Mr. Dodge indicated that the City is looking at several types of usage for the facilities, which could include renting to another renter or even increasing the enrollment of students at the Charter School.

Assistant City Manager Aner Gonzalez gave an update on the SOS Task Force, indicating that $369,105 has been pledged, with $165,796 collected to date. He also spoke about spring fund raising activities and the need for raffle and silent auction items for the events. Parents were encouraged to make donations of items to help support the fund raising efforts.  
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:

On a motion by Member Granda, seconded by Member Croft, to approve the minutes of the January 7, 2104 Regular Meeting, as corrected, the following votes were recorded:

AYE:
Members Croft, Granda, Brown, Valdivia, and Bucknam; Alternate Members Marrero and Cruz.
NAY:
None


Motion Passed

EXCUSED ABSENCES:

On a motion by Member Granda, seconded by Alternate Member Cruz, to excuse Vice Chairman Levy, Member McGovern, and Alternate Member Reyes from the February meeting, the following votes were recorded:

AYE:
Members Croft, Granda, Brown, Valdivia, and Bucknam; Alternate Members Marrero and Cruz.
NAY:
None


Motion Passed

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT:


Principal Bass introduced Jennilee Abolafia, RtI Coordinator for City of Pembroke Pines Charter Schools. She presented an overview of the RtI Program which seeks to prevent academic failure through early intervention, frequent progress measurement, and increasingly intensive research-based instructional interventions for children who continue to have difficulty. 


Principal Bass spoke about upcoming activities at the three campuses during the month of February, which include the Teacher of the Year and Non-Instructional Employee of the Year Ceremony on February 11; FACT Writing testing on February 25 & 26, and early release and no school dates for all campuses. He also provided a listing of events for February for all campuses.
OPEN FORUM:

Parent Larry Ramjotton, whose child attends the West Campus Elementary, asked why Chartwells charges for water, but not for milk.  He had noticed the charges on his daughters account.  Mr. Bass stated he was not sure, and suggested contacting Chartwells directly and also asked the Chartwells be asked to send a representative to the March meeting so parents could present questions and concerns.

Parent Michelle Thompson, whose child attends the West Campus Middle School, asked several questions concerning the SOS Task Force and the total expected donation from the parents for the year. Mr. Bass related that on Wednesday, February 5, at the City Commission meeting, several Commissioners had placed items on the agenda concerning the SOS Task Force and he encouraged parents to attend the meeting and ask their questions.  Mr. Bass also suggested that if the parents could not attend, they could always send an email with their specific question(s) to their district commissioners. 
NEW BUSINESS:
Joint Communication Report: Member Croft reported on the Charter High School Advisory Board meeting from January. 
ADJOURNMENT:
On a motion by Alternate Member Cruz, seconded by Member Croft, to adjourn the meeting, the following votes were recorded:

AYE:
Members Croft, Granda, Brown, Valdivia, and Bucknam; Alternate Members Marrero and Cruz.

NAY:
None



Motion Passed
Respectfully submitted
Katherine Borgstrom
Katherine Borgstrom
Board Secretary
ADJOURNED: 6:55 P.M.
APPROVED: 4/1/2014
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